November 9, 2005

Highlights of the Last Quarter

Of special note this quarter is the work State and more than 40 other agencies with staffing overseas have been doing to “right-size” our international presence.  Federal Departments used to post people overseas with no consideration for the real property and operating costs to do so.  As a result of our Rightsizing efforts, Departments are now held accountable for developing overseas staffing and related cost information, reviewing the costs and benefits of these activities, and considering regionalization and shared services to improve effectiveness and efficiency.   New overseas construction is now based on mission, security and cost-justified staffing needs; support services are being centralized or moved to regional centers; and all overseas missions will undergo a standardized Rightsizing review process.  As one example of its impact this review process has resulted in a reduction of 7% of the projected positions for recently planned embassy construction projects, equating to savings of about $24 million in projected overseas personnel costs per year.  Totally unlike several years ago, the relevant agencies are making mission, cost, and security- based decisions about overseas postings; so we move the initiative to green on status.
Also of note is the fact that Education and Justice joined HUD as the first three departments to connect effectively with faith-based organizations as possible providers of their benefits to those in need, an important priority for the President.
Finally six departments had an E-Gov status downgrade, primarily because they failed to complete key milestones in their E-Government implementation plans.  While 97% of all milestones were achieved, one agency did not implement Disaster Management Interoperability Services (DMIS) as planned, 25% of discretionary grant application packages were not posted on Grants.gov at one agency, and the migration to the Federal Docket Management System (FDMS) did not occur at another.  We expect E-Government implementation to be back on track next quarter.
During this past year, in spite of significant leadership changes in most agencies and unexpected priorities like the response to Hurricane Katrina, agencies moved up to green status in 12 instances, and moved down from green status in E-Gov in 4 instances.  Agency leadership remains committed to adopting the PMA’s disciplines and habits, because they know it’s good for their agencies and employees, and because the President expects it of them.  
Sincerely,

Clay Johnson

Deputy Director for Management

